
 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
                                   

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

  

Position Name Mobile Email Address 

President John Jones 0419 113 065 jjones@netcon.net.au 

Secretary Robert Hansford                     0400 736 329 hansford.r@gmail.com 

Bulletin Alison Bacon 0417 562 952 eaglehawkrc.newsletter@gmail.com 

Treasurer Ron Payne 0419 946 994 ronald_payne1952@outlook.com  

R.I. President Mark Maloney   

District Governor Grant Hocking   

Assistant Governor Cliff Downey   

 December 4th December 11th December 18th 

Chair John Jones Doug Poole 
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Invocation Alf Thorpe Geoff Adcock 

Duties 
Chas Cunneen 
Les Dingfelder 

Brian Fitzpatrick 
Gary Frank 

Fellowship 
Gary Frank 
Geoff Gallagher 

Brian Gould 
Doug Harrison 

Bar 
Carolyn Robinson 
Seamus Haugh 

Graeme Lock 
Trevor Lock 

Program Board Meeting Terry Jarvis 

Dates for Your Diaries  

December 1
st

 Nativity Scene Assembly 

December 4
th

 Drawing of the Great Grange Raffle 2019 

December 8
th

 Carols in Canterbury Park 

December 10
th

 BBQ at Eaglehawk Secondary College Orientation Day 

December 18
th

 Club Christmas Function 

For apologies or guests 
please advise President 

John Jones prior to 
10.00a.m. on the 

Wednesday of the 
meeting. 

eaglehawkrotary@gmail.com                                
www.facebook.com/eaglehawkrotaryclub 

www.eaglehawkrotary.org.au 
Club No 18317 

ABN 18279406625 
Chartered 8th August 1966.   
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Meet Wednesdays 
6.00pm for 6.30pm start  

at California Gully 
Mechanic’s Institute 

Eaglehawk. 

 

Birthdays - November 

5
th

  Roy Parker 
12

th
 Mandy Costello 

14
th

 Gary Frank 
23

rd
 Dean Pearce 

 
Inductions - November 

8
th

  Howard Osborne (1981) 
11

th
 Joe Cogo (1968) 

13
th

 Brian Gould 2017) 
18

th
 Doug Poole (2002) 

21
st
 Dean Pearce (2016) 

Special Requests to all Members 

 

 Apologies to John via text or email only  

 

 Reading the bulletin is strongly recommended  

(ironically if you don’t you won’t see this request). 

mailto:jjones@netcon.net.au
mailto:hansford.r@gmail.com
mailto:eaglehawkrc.newsletter@gmail.com
mailto:ronald_payne1952@outlook.com
mailto:eaglehawkrotary@gmail.com
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President John’s Report 
 

Although we had no dinner meeting this week there has still been a lot of Rotary activity. On Wednesday 

evening we had seven members travel to the Moama Bowling Club to support the cluster Foundation Dinner. 

It was a great venue and the dinner was most enjoyable. 

 

District Foundation Chair, PDG Murray Verso, set the 

scene with an update of Foundation activities locally and 

internationally. While we have been winning with the End 

Polio campaign there has been something of a resurgence, 

especially in Afghanistan and Pakistan, largely as a 

consequence of political tensions. From twenty two last 

year the cases reported this year are now in excess of one 

hundred and so there is still much to be done. The amazing 

contribution of the Gates Foundation was well and 

deservedly acknowledged.  

 

Guest Speaker, Brian Martin, from the Rotary Club of Box Hill 

Central gave an inspiring address. His club was heavily involved in 

operation Cleft in Bangladesh, and the results achieved have been 

remarkable. It was gratifying to learn of the clubs in our cluster that 

have made significant contributions to that program. He then 

explained the Toilet 

Warrior program in 

India being 

championed by his 

colleague, Mark 

Balla. The lack of toilet facilities in schools, especially 

secondary schools, impacts directly on access to 

educational opportunities, especially for girls, and his Club 

has embarked on an ambitious program to address that 

challenge. One complaint from boys is that it was now 

more difficult to access drinking fountains as the girls were 

now accessing them. This was not the case when they had 

no access to toilet facilities. 

 

On the local front the Christmas Raffle is well underway and the roster is almost full but there are still some 

vacancies, especially on Saturdays. Leon McGlashan (and Barb) are doing a wonderful job in making it a 

very significant fundraiser for our Club. We are now at Long Gully IGA and have a barbecue from 11:00 am 

on Saturday and extra help is always appreciated. We have another one in two weeks at Eaglehawk IGA. 

 

On Sunday we are erecting the Nativity Scene at the Eaglehawk Town Hall from 9:00 am and extra help is 

always appreciated. Trevor Lock has been in and made sure that it should be a relatively seamless process. 

On Monday there is an information session being hosted by the Bendigo Maubisse Friendship Committee in 

the Reception Room at the CoGB at 5:30. Rotary has a strong association with the Committee and interested 

people are most welcome to attend. 

 

Next Wednesday we have the draw for the Great Grange Raffle. Sales are down on last year (which means 

that winning chances are better) and I will have syndicate sheets available for those who would like to be 

involved. Thank you to all who have already had a go.  The end of November is also the cut off for early 

bird registrations for the District Conference in Bendigo. If you plan to register it would be wise to do it asap 
 
John P Jones, 
President 2019/2010 



 

 

 

 

 

Member Announcements –  
 
Alison Bacon 

A message received from Luisa Flinkmann – she is clearly continuing to be her brilliant best – 
 

Alison we just had the announcement of our end of year report...so there are about 
60 students that went abroad last year and they had to choose the top 3 
reports...guess who won the first price!! (150€) 
I really didn't expect it, thought I'd let you know cause you contributed a lot to my 

year...such as the other ones  
Thank you so much!! 

 
 
A request from Mark Stephens for this to be included into the Bulletin to promote this brilliant 
initiative – anyone interested in car-pooling to this with me? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

For your quick and easy way to purchase go to - raffletix.com.au/?ref=5t6cz 
  

file:///C:/Users/al/Documents/ROTARY/Bulletins/2019-20/raffletix.com.au/%3fref=5t6cz


 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Nomination forms can be 

downloaded from our  

website – 

www.eaglehawkrotary.org.au 

 

Nominations for both Junior 

and Senior category close on  

Friday 13th December 

You are invited to a planning meeting for the 2020 Rotary Club of Eaglehawk – Australia Day 

celebrations Jan. 26 to be held in the Sound Shell area of Canterbury Park. 

 

The meeting will be held in the Rotary Club of Eaglehawk Clubrooms School St. Cal Gully on 

Monday December 2 at 7.30pm. 

Hope to see you there  

David Richards  

For Leon Scott 

 

http://www.eaglehawkrotary.org.au/


 

 

 

 

 

 
  



 

 

 

 

 
  



 

 

 

 

 
D9800 Conference 2020 – Here in Bendigo March 27th – 29th.  Our  outstanding guest speakers lineup will 
entertain, enthral and enlighten you.  Don’t miss out on this once in a lifetime opportunity to listen to such 
an amazing pool of talent, all gathered here in Bendigo participating in our very own district conference.  
This is the link you need to go to and register – don’t miss out – this is your chance to attend the greatest 
D9800 conference ever! 
 

https://www.trybooking.com/BDPRN 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The media affects us every day, It influences the way we think and live. 
  
What’s it like to be on the front line, listening, questioning and getting the facts to tell a story to 
millions of people? 
  
Zoe Daniel has been Australian Broadcasting Corporation’s United States of America Bureau 
Chief based in Washington since December 2015. 
  
Zoe was ABC's South East Asia Correspondent from 2009-2013 and Africa Correspondent from 
2005 until 2007. Zoe co-hosted the international news program “The World” on ABC News 24 and 
“Australia Plus”. 
  
Commencing her career with ABC Rural, Zoe is the author of Storyteller, a personal insight into 
her life as a foreign correspondent, as well as juggling a family. Zoe will share with us her insights 
and experiences having reported on two USA administrations under President Obama and Trump. 
  
You’ll be inspired by Zoe’s humility and determination to communicate the stories that matter and 
her love of the people and their characteristics that make up our diverse and often complicated 
world. 
  



 

 

 

 

 
Our Cluster’s End Polio Now Walk around Lake Neangar made it onto the District Web Site and into 
Networker – I guess the yellow shirts made us stand out (thanks to PP Richard Epskamp for having shirts 
that told the story!). 

  



 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 


